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(54) Gaming machines providing bonus games

(57) A gaming machine includes main and second-
ary displays. The secondary display is disposed apart
from the primary display and is used for presenting pri-
mary, secondary, or even tertiary information. The main
display is controlled electronically by a gaming machine
controller, which main display presents the results of a
play on the gaming machine. In the case of a slot
machine, the main display may be the glass display
through which the spinning reels of a game play are
viewed. In a video poker gaming machine, the main dis-
play is usually a cathode ray tube ("CRT") which dis-
plays a video game image to the player and other
information directly associated with the game play. The
secondary display may be provided at various locations
on the gaming machine such as in a top glass portion of
the gaming machine or a belly glass portion of the gam-
ing machine, which belly glass portion is located below
a main display portion of the gaming machine. The sec-
ondary display itself may be a liquid crystal display, a
cathode ray tube, a field emission display, a plasma dis-
play, a digital micromirror device (DMD), etc.



EP 0 919 965 A3

2



EP 0 919 965 A3

3


	bibliography
	search report

